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CHAP. 387 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

Sec. 1. 15 MRS A §1314-A, as enacted by PL 1967, 
c. 526, is amended to read: 

§1314-A. Compelling evidence in criminal proceed­
ings; immunity 

In any criminal proceeding before a court or 
grand jury, or in any juvenile proceeding before a 
court, if a person refuses to answer questions or 
produce evidence of any kind on the ground that he 
may be incriminated thereby, and if the prosecuting 
attorney, in writing, and with the written approval 
of the Attorney General, requests the court to order 
that person to answer the questions or produce the 
evidence, and the court after notice to the witness 
and hearing shall so order, unless it finds to do so 
would be clearly contrary to the public interest, 
that person shall comply with the order. After com­
plying, and if, but for this section, he would have 
had the right to withhold t-he answers given or the 
evidence produced by him, that person shall not be 
prosecuted or subjected to penalty e~L forfeiture or 
adjudication for or on account of any transaction, 
matter or thing concerning which, in accordance with 
the, order, he gave answer or produced evidence. Fail­
ure to answer questions or produce evidence as or­
dered by the court following notice and hearing shall 
constitute contempt of court. He may nevertheless be 
prosecuted or subjected to penalty e~L forfeiture or 
adjudication for any perjury, false swearing or con­
tempt committed in answering, or failing to answer, 
or in producing or failing to produce evidence, in 
accordance with the order. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 387 
H.P. 1020 - L.D. 1473 

AN ACT to Allow the New Spouse of a Remarried 
Retirement System Member to be Covered 

After the Member's Death. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

5 MRSA §1126, sub-§3 is enacted to read: 
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3. Post-retirement spouse option. If the sole 
beneficiary under an option 2, option 3 or option 4, 
who is the spouse of the recipient of the reduced re­
tirement allowance payable under such an option, 
predeceases the recipient, the recipient upon remar­
riage shall have the right to elect to have his re­
duced retirement allowance payable under the same op­
tion with payments to his new spouse after his death, 
in lieu of continuing the reduced retirement allow­
ance payable to himself during his lifetime, provided 
that he has not attained his 70th birthday, or 72nd 
birthday for a period of 30 days after the effective 
date of this subsection, and is in good health ~t the 
date of election. This option may be elected at any 
time after the death of the original spouse of the 
recipient by written request to the executive direc­
tdr, together with submission of evidence satisfacto­
ry to the executive director of the good health of 
~he recipient. 

The amount of the benefits payable under the option 
elected shall be computed to,be the actuarial equiva­
lent at the date of commencement of payment of bene­
fits under the option of the amount of reduced re­
tirement allowance the recipient has been receiving. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 

CHAPTER 388 
S.P. 166 - L.D. 453 

AN ACT to Amend the Code of Fair Practices 
and Affirmative Action as the Equal 

Opportunity Standard for State 
Financed Agencies. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

Sec. 1. 5 MRSA §782, as enacted by PL 1975, c. 
153, §1, is amended to read: 

§782. Definition of affirmative action 

An affirmative action program includes procedures 
designed to increase the numbers of minorities afi6, 
women and handicapped at all levels and in all seg= 
ments of the work force where imbalances exist. Such 
a program should include an assessment of the exist-


